

Outwood Primary Academy Littleworth Grange

Littleworth Lane, Lundwood, Barnsley, South Yorkshire, S71 5RG Tel: +44(0)1226 777530

Web: www.littleworth.outwood.com

Chief Executive Principal, Primary: Mr Lee Wilson Principal: Mrs Karen Wakefield

10th September 2020

Dear Parent/Carer

EMERGENCY FENCING WORKS

New perimeter fencing is being installed to the EYFS outdoor area from Monday 14th September. This is an emergency response to the current fencing not being high enough and posing a potential safeguarding risk. This will have an impact on the car park and pedestrian access and to drop off/collection arrangements for our **Nursery** children.

It is planned for the work to be completed within two weeks but is likely to take less than this and, as soon as we can, we will return to normal procedures.

From Monday there will be no vehicle access in and out of the school car park during school hours. One of the big car park gates will be closed during school hours to prevent vehicle access and the remaining opening will be coned off. The small side gate on the carpark gate will be open for pedestrian access only - the usual pedestrian gate and footpath will be out of action, all visitors will walk through the car park to the main entrance, hence why it needs to be closed to vehicles. Parents & children on the one way system will also walk across the carpark to exit the site.

Nursery children drop off and collection arrangements will temporarily change. In the morning the nursery children will join the one way system, entering through the **pupil entrance** and being dropped off in the same way as other children. Nursery children can be dropped off at **8.20am**. The EYFS team will collect and escort the children into the building. Additional adults will support this process. Nursery children can then be collected at the **pupil gate at 11.30am**. The EYFS staff will bring the children to the gate and dismiss them to the appropriate adult.

Once again, we **please** request that all year groups, or sibling groups, arrive at school at their allotted time. Please do not arrive early as this causes unnecessary congestion at the pupil gate. Each child/family must only be accompanied by one adult. We are not allowed to facilitate additional items on site, so please do not bring bikes and scooters.

I fully understand that this is not ideal under the current circumstances but the works are urgent. I can only ask for your patience & understanding whilst the replacement fencing is being carried out.

Yours faithfully

K. Wakelell

Mrs K Wakefield Principal

> Outwood Grange Academies Trust is a company limited by guarantee, registered in England and Wales (No. 06995649) Registered office: Potovens Lane, Outwood, Wakefield, West Yorkshire WFI 2PF

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This letter, including any attachments, is for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and may contain privileged information.

Any unauthorised review, use, disclosure or distribution is prohibited.

If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the Outwood Grange Academies Trust and destroy all copies of the original letter.